
Colorado Brain Injury Program
Committee Meeting Minutes
Date: 
7/13/17





Time: 2:00 – 3:00 p.m.
	TYPE OF MEETING
	Revenue Committee 

	FACILITATOR(S)
	Wendy Turman, Committee Chair and Karen Ferrington, CBIP Project Director

	ATTENDEES

	NAME
	POSITION
	PRESENT
	STAFF Present

	(Members)
	
	
	

	Wendy Turman
	Committee Chair
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Karen Ferrington

	Liz Gerdeman 
	Committee Member (as of 7/17)
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Gretchen Russo
	Committee Member
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Jennie Munthali
	Committee Member
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	Melissa Winthers
	Committee Member
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	

	CB Eagye
	Guest
	 FORMCHECKBOX 

	


1.  Agenda topic:  Introductions




	Discussion
	· Committee members introduced themselves and welcomed Liz Gerdeman, BIAC Director of Professional Programs, who will join this committee given her outreach work as part of the BIAC contract with the CBIP program/TBI Trust Fund as well as guest, CB Eagye, a research associate and data analyst at Craig Hospital, who will provide supportive data and reports to this committee as part of her research grant awarded by the TBI Trust Fund.  
· Karen provided an update that Mark Collins has retired from state government and the program will be bringing on a new administrative assistant on July 25, Melissa Herrera, who will join this committee as additional staff support.

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	n/a
	
	


2.  Agenda topic:  Strategic Plan/Revenue Committee Goals Discussion
	Discussion
	· Wendy provided an overview of the committee’s focus on revenue generation and the incorporation of the goals into last summer’s strategic plan explaining that smaller communities collect surcharges and larger communities do not – creating funding mechanism inequity for delivery of brain injury case management across the state.

· She highlighted the committee’s work so far this calendar year identifying five municipalities as targets for initial work, plans to use board connections where possible, crafting of the initial scope of planned marketing to include occurrence of BI by area, case management utilization data, lost revenue based on speeding violation data for the non-participating municipalities.  
· The marketing will align with the launch of new CBIP branding and messaging which is now approved through the Colorado Department of Human Services.  Plans include presenting to municipal leagues, municipal conferences, etc. and Liz Gerdeman will be able to assist with that outreach.

· CB shared with the group that Craig Hospital has the opportunity, based on a new research award, to conduct secondary analysis on data previously gathered to identify the prevalence of brain injury by Colorado regions.  
· CB suggests preparing mapped data for the purposes of municipality outreach and education demonstrating BI prevalence and flow of surcharge revenue.  We will need to look at how to use the structured data of regions, made up of counties, for city/municipality presentation. CB has a data visualization training approaching and will be able to recommend if Tableau or another program might be most useful for the revenue generation project information. 
· Liz explained that she already does significant outreach and education throughout the state and that she is a resource for presentations to municipalities.  She can also assist with BIAC data reporting for the project.

· Wendy, along with Karen, are meeting with Greg Bellomo, the August board meeting facilitator, next week to update him on the committee’s work to date.

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. Karen will meet with CB to further discuss the Craig data and how she can get started pulling information given the county/municipality alignment issues.
2. Karen and Wendy will meet with Greg and connect as needed for committee input on retreat documents.
	Karen Ferrington
Wendy Turman and Karen Ferrington
	8/15/17


3.  Agenda topic:  
Additional Project Resources and Data




     
	Discussion
	· Karen shared that, in addition to support, information and assistance from CB as well as Liz, there are also tentative plans to partner with CSU’s OT Graduate program and Dr. Pat Sample.  This work will likely fall into the area of municipality data re: speeding and other violations.  This data may come from STRAC (the Colorado Statewide Traffic Records Advisory Committee) and/or the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, or another appropriate source.
· Karen updated the committee on attempts to secure past BIAC client information from Rocky Mountain Human Services – no luck so far, so may try a new angle.  
· Karen updated the committee on board member contacts and will update the spreadsheet Jennie created so we have complete information.
· Wendy indicated that it would seem the COHRIO data may not be needed at this time since we have the ability to use the Craig data (which will provide better estimates of prevalence given that many individuals, particularly those with mild brain injuries, may not be seen in a hospital or ER.  The Craig data also better predicts the numbers of people experiencing negative outcomes due to brain injury and she can pull the numbers of people who have not received treatment.
· Liz suggested examining national data to get at numbers of individuals with brain injuries who are justice-involved.

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. Karen and Judy will meet with Pat Sample re: the CSU project assistance to scope the project in alignment with the committee’s work.
2. Karen will follow up with Liz to determine what outreach planning can begin now (e.g. 2017-18 conferences).

3. Karen will update board contact spreadsheet. 
	Karen Ferrington
	8/15/17


5.  Agenda topic:  Wrap-Up/15-Year Anniversary Event







	Discussion
	· Wendy is interested in sharing the event information with her contacts and connections and we need to determine if any Boulder municipality contacts can/should be extended an invitation.  
· Jennie is unable to attend the retreat on the 17th but will be present for the event on the 18th.

· Committee will schedule meetings for the rest of 2017. Wendy indicated this time might be a good option (3rd Thursdays in the afternoon).

	Action Items
	Person(s) Responsible
	Deadline

	1. Karen will find out how the E-Vite might be best shared by board members and let the committee know.
2. Karen will request committee availability for the rest of the calendar year with 3rd Thursday afternoons as one option.
	Karen Ferrington
	7/20/17


NEXT MEETING: TBD.  Full TBI Trust Fund Board meets on Thursday, August 17th, for full day retreat at Lakewood Cultural Center, 470 S. Allison Parkway in Lakewood.

